
DANBURY TOWNSHIP FALL 2024 NEWSLETTER  
(NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE SPRING 2025) 

WHAT?     DANBURY TOWNSHIP CLEAN-UP WEEK!  
WHEN?     Tuesday, September 17 - Friday, September 20 from 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. and  Saturday,            
                   September 21 from 8 a.m. - noon. The site will be closed & monitored by Danbury 
                   Police during all other hours.                      
WHERE?   Behind Township Hall - 5972 Port Clinton Eastern Rd.   

WHO?       Danbury Township and Marblehead Village residents only. 
Cyclone Services employees will be working cleanup and Danbury Township Maintenance Staff will be onsite.  

PLEASE REVIEW THE RULES BELOW & CALL MAINTENANCE WITH QUESTIONS: (419) 734-4091 
UNLOADING: Cyclone Services staff will assist with loads up to 80 pounds. You are expected to help               
unload your  vehicle if you are physically able.                                                  
DO NOT BRING: Tires, brush, oil, paint, batteries, boats, vehicles, household chemicals, propane tanks or 
loose building materials (specifically shingles, drywall or insulation). Box or bag All loose materials. 
METAL SCRAPPING: Prohibited and enforced by the police. NO COMMERCIAL LOADS:  Residents ONLY. 
  MAINTENANCE STAFF HAS THE RIGHT TO REFUSE ANY LOAD      Clean-up weeks will resume in 2025 

Visit our website for this newsletter 

and all current information!                   

www.danburytownship.com   

SEVERE WEATHER EMERGENCY SHELTERS 
Township Hall at 5972 Port Clinton Eastern Rd.              
AND the Danbury Township Fire Station at 7870 

East Harbor Road are designated emergency 
shelters during severe weather. Both buildings 
are opened within minutes of siren activation. 

ENTER THE DOORS UNDER THE ARCHWAY. 
Sirens are tested at noon on the 1st Friday each 

month of the year. 

CALL ZONING...(419) 734-6120 
BEFORE you begin your projects! Fences, decks, pools, sheds and METAL & WOOD PERGOLAS                        

AND  GAZEBOS along with nearly everything else requires a zoning permit. Office hours: Tuesday,                    
Thursday & Friday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.;  Wednesdays - 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. and 4 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. The 

office is closed Mondays. Any changes to office hours are posted on our website, outside the main door 
and on the answering machine.   

 

Shelter house rental info: Call                           

Lynne James: (419) 732-3039 

SUNSET PUMPKIN WALK at Meadowbrook Marsh, 8577 E. Bayshore on Thursday,                        

October 24 from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m.  All are welcome + free cider and donuts!  All parking is at 

Dempsey Access and a continuous free shuttle will run to and from Meadowbrook! 

HALLOWEEN in the Township and Village will be celebrated on Thursday,                                         

October 31 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. 
 

BRUSH DROP-OFF at 310 Bridge Rd. is open                                                                                      
until December 1. This service is for residents only.                    

FREE MULCH IS STILL AVAILABLE at the brush site. We 
also load vehicles by appointment. Call (419) 734-4091      

       BRING LOOSE LEAVES/leaves in biodegradable 
bags to the brush site till December 1 and in April & May.   

RECYCLE YOUR LIVE CHRISTMAS TREE                                   
until  January 31 in the fenced area behind Township Hall.                    

Please remove all decorations. 

Help keep our recycle area in tip top 
shape. Rules are posted on the bins                

located at 419 Bridge Road. 

TRUSTEE MEETINGS are the 2nd & 4th Wednesday each month at Township Hall, 5972 Port Clinton             
Eastern Rd.  Meeting dates during holiday weeks are November 25 & December 23 . Please join us!  



Could FIRE or EMS quickly find your home during an emergency?                         
  

   A custom-made green & white reflective address sign is only $10 and available from the Danbury 

Township Fire Department. Call (419) 798-5219  What a great holiday gift idea!                           

Community programs offered by the Police:                                                 
Free drop-off for unwanted/unused prescriptions, house watch,       
senior watch and free secure document shredding available by                
calling the police at (419) 732-2549. WE CANNOT ACCEPT used 
needles, inhalers or liquid medications. To report crime, drug             

activity or sensitive information, call the police or use the                     
confidential police investigative tip line email:                                  
policeinvestigations@danburytownship.com      

CONTACT US: 
 
 

TRUSTEES                                                      
Dave Hirt (419) 732-2703                

dmhirt@yahoo.com                                                  

Dianne Rozak (419) 340-9359                                                               

dianne@danburytownship.com                              

John Paul Dress (419) 341-0404 

johnpaul@danburytownship.com                                    

FISCAL OFFICER                                                       

Brinkley Paul (419) 732-3039                                                    

fiscalofficer@danburytownship.com           

FIRE DEPARTMENT                                            

Chief Shawn Hunsicker (419) 798-5219                       

firechief@danburytownship.com                                

POLICE                                                                 

Chief Michael Meisler (419) 732-2549            

policechief@danburytownship.com                            

ROADS, MAINTENANCE, PARKS, CEMETERY 

Brett Waldron (419) 734-4091                      

roads@danburytownship.com       

SAFETY & SHELTER HOUSE RENTAL 

Lynne James (419) 732-3039 

assistant@danburytownship.com                                                                                        

ZONING                                                                              

             Kathryn Dale (419) 734-6120                                      

           zoning@danburytownship.com            

Danbury Township Board of Trustees                                                                                                                                                                                                      
5972 Port Clinton Eastern Rd.                                                                                                                                                                                           
Marblehead, OH  43440      
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VERY IMPORANT!  

RESIDENTIAL DWELLINGS ARE NOT PERMITTED                               
to be rented for periods of less than 30 days (weekly, 
weekends or daily). Campers and motor homes are                  

NOT permitted to be used on property as guest overflow. 
They are ONLY permitted in campgrounds. If you see a             

violation occur or have questions, call Zoning:                                                  

(419) 734-6120  

MANY THANKS to the Ottawa County Park            
District for MORE shared grant funding to               

enable us to finish paving the parking lot and 
sealcoat all trails at Meadowbrook Marsh!  

“Bark until Dark” off-leash dog park is open year-round 
dawn till dusk.  PLEASE PICK UP AFTER YOUR PUP! 

Dog park rules are on the website under Departments/
Service & Maintenance/Parks and Historical Sites 

OH SNOW! If your private street is 
not plowed, you risk the chance 
that Fire, Police and EMS cannot 

get to a residence. Make                              
arrangements NOW! 

Anyone found pushing snow out onto 
the road may be warned & ticketed 

by the Danbury Police. The snow 
freezes causing ice mounds that are 

dangerous to all types of vehicles. 


